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Springs Wings 

 This last month has been busy, ex-
citing, and, for some, a bit dangerous. 
The Porker Run with Chapter Q was a 
lot of fun—the ride was beautiful, the 
BBQ was very good, and fellowship 
with Chapters Q, B, and L was great. 
 There were 29 people at the 
Daniels’ home for the BBB. Once 
again, good food, friends, and fun. 
 Chapter I had 42 members in atten-
dance at the rally in Salida (and two more trying to get there). Al-
though Paul & Jeannie did not win District Couple of the Year, they 
are still NUMBER ONE in Chapter I. We had winners in the follow-
ing areas: 

Claude Lockhart won 1st place in 1500 Bike Show category 
Mark Damschen won 2nd place in 1500 Bike Show category 
Earl won 2nd place in light show 
Moncriefs and Moraveks both placed in the Road Kill games 
Laurie got 1st place for scrapbook 
Linda got 1st place for newsletter 

 Just a reminder to everyone, dates and events in our calendar are 
subject to change. We do try to keep everything on schedule but 
sometimes it’s just not possible. Examples: the Chapter tailgate party 
for the Air Force Academy football game will be on Oct. 30 and the 
Daniels’ will not be available to host Halloween party. Please contact 
Glenn Goode for more information on the AFA football game. If any-
one is interested in hosting the Chapter Halloween party or has an 
idea for a Halloween outing, please let us know. 
 Some of our members have had some misfortune while out biking 
during the last month. Some had bike damage, some had physical in-
juries, and some had both. The accidents (none due to anyone on their 
bike) were caused by inexperienced drivers, unexpected obstacles 
thrown into their path, and gravel in unexpected places. GWRRA pro-
motes and stresses rider education and safety. This foundation helps 
us know how to respond, react, and survive when faced with the un-
expected out among the “cagers”. 

  

     Ride Safe,    
 Butch and Linda 

Good judgment comes from experience,  
but experience often comes from bad judgment. 

September 2010 

Shelley Shenanigans 
- Notes from the Directors - 

2010 Chapter I Staff 

Colorado Springs 
GWRRA CO-I Region F 

Don Cruzan & Cathy Luce 
Chapter I  

Assistant Chapter Directors 
Visit Chapter I at  www.springswings.org 

Chapter Director—Butch & Linda Shelley 
 719-495-5741, butchshelley157@msn.com 
Asst. Director—Don Cruzan & Cathy Luce 
 719-433-4875, doncruzan@hotmail.com  
Rider Education—Earl Edwards 
 719-637-0908, Edwards_1500@hotmail.com  
Treasurer—Paul & Jeannie Bondurant 
 719-599-8495, wings83@worldnet.att.net 
Historian/Scrapbook—Laurie Schlosser 
 719-227-9560, llhutzel@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor—Linda Shelley 
 719-495-5741, Lshelley@animail.net 
Phone Tree Coordinator—Nancy Lockhart 
 719-550-9267, clock0430@comcast.net 
Sunshine Committee—Marilyn Irish 
 719-532-0290, dougirish@msn.com 
Webmaster—Don Cruzan  
 719-433-4875, doncruzan@hotmail.com  
Ride Coordinator—Jim Wyman 
 719-683-7814, jimolga2000@yahoo.com 
Membership Enhancement Coordinator—Vacant 
Camping SIG (Special Interest Group)— 
 Chris & Sandie Erskine, 719-265-5962,  
 chris@cerskine.com 
Community Service Coordinator— 
 Marsha Curry, 719-488-9865,  
  2currys@comcast.net 
 Didi Reisler, 719-488-9359, 
 dickdidi@hotmail.com 
Chapter Photographer—Everyone 
Store—Jeannie Bondurant, 719-599-8495  
50/50—Kim Athman  
Couple of the Year (COY) - Paul & Jeannie Bondurant 
Individual of the Year (IOY) -  Nancy Daniels 
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Pictures from Salida 

COY Presentations 
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Rider Education—Road Captains 
The Road Captain Course is designed for all who want to participate. The person who really wants to be a 
group leader will benefit the most, but encourage the co-riders and riders who are not interested in being 
leaders to take this course. Everyone will learn something that will be useful. The co-rider can help by 
pointing at an object in the road so the next bike may be able to avoid that object, or give a hand signal for 
single file formation, etc. By taking the Road Captain course, everyone will know what to do and we will 
able to ride safely in a group. Below are a few subjects that will be covered in the Road Captain course. 
 
• Road Captain is the name for the rider who coordinates a multiple-bike ride. Road Captain can refer to 

both the leader and the tail-gunner who, among their other duties, check that other riders are safe. 
Working as part of a team, the Road Captain is responsible for the safety of the riders and the smooth 
running of the ride itself. The duties of the Road Captain include planning, thinking ahead and commu-
nicating with the group. The Road Captain may even act as a tour guide.  

 
Planning the Ride 
• A Road Captain is a fundamental part of any ride planning, especially when riders may have large 

groups. He must know about potential hazards, road conditions and any special events that are happen-
ing at the time of the ride. A Road Captain will ride the route a few days in advance (if possible) to 
make sure that nothing has changed and will keep an eye on the weather.  

 
Educating and Informing Riders 
• The Road Captain is expected to brief the group before the ride. He will inform riders about the pace of 

the ride, tell them about staggered formation, and will explain the rules. Some rides require the partici-
pants to ride together in staggered formation, while others have a single file formation. The Road Cap-
tain will also answer questions and educate new riders in hand signals and other riding etiquette. Fi-
nally, the Road Captain will let riders know what to do should they break down or have a mishap, and 
might have a tactful word in the ear of a rider whose behavior is causing problems.  

 
Leading the Ride 
• The Road Captain leads the ride, working in conjunc-

tion with the tail-gunner, working around traffic and 
intersections to get the group through the city safely.   
When a lane change is performed, the leader will signal 
or call over the CB radio to make the change and the 
tail gunner initiates the move to secure the lane change. 
All bikes will move over when it is safe for them. Re-
member, you are responsible for your own safety. 
(Although He is used in this article, females can be 
Road Captains.)  

 
Earl Edwards 

Chapter I Rider Educator 

Many of you are travelling and going places the rest of us would like 
to go. Please take pictures and jot down notes of your journey, then 
send them to me for the newsletter. 
 
This is YOUR newsletter. I just organize your pictures and thoughts. 
 
Thanks, Linda 

NOTE from 

the Editor 
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September 
1—Gene & Marina Krull 
3—Dave & Kathy Wren 

8—Neal & Barbara Bondurant 
 

October 
2—Mark & Cindy Atwell 
12—Bruce & Mel Partner 
16—Ray & Nancy Daniels 
20—John & Kim Athman 
22—Jim & Olga Wyman 

24—Kevin & Patricia Hales 

Dates to Remember 

Sept 10-12—Meeker Sheep Dog Trials 

Sept 18—Breakfast ride,  
led by Doug & Marilyn Irish 

Sept 25—GPS ride,  
meet at 9:00 in church parking lot 

Sept 2—Marilyn Irish 
Sept 11—Tammy Day 
Sept 11—Kathy Wren 
Sept 12—John Athman 

Sept 19—Bonnie Ebersohl 
Sept 19—Eric Hutchins 
Oct 3—Marina Krull 
Oct 3—Patricia Hales 
Oct 7—Nancy Lockhart 
Oct 14—Don Cruzan 
Oct 27—Ron Curry 

Oct 28—Sue Damschen 
Oct 28 Claude Lockhart 

Goofy is awarded to one Chapter member who has 
done the goofiest thing since the last meeting. Goofy 
gets to spend the next month with that person. The per-
son receiving Goofy must add or attach something that 
represents their “goofy” stunt. 
 
Rainy displayed how feisty she 
can be while at the Salida Rally. 
You see, there was a 12 inch x 15 
inch hole in the wall (into a locked 
bar area). Some of our group were 
prodding her to climb though the 
hole and unlock the door. Rainy 
checked it out and decided she 
would rather go through feet first. Just as she was 
about to begin her journey someone said, “what if there 
is an alarm on the door?” Thus ending Rainy’s adven-
ture. 

Goofy goes to  
Rainy Moncrief 

Chapter I COY & IOY 

Nancy  
Daniels 

Paul & Jeannie 
Bondurant 

Goodies for October 

 

Marilyn Irish
 

Jeannie Bondurant 
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We will meet at Safeway on west Colorado and 31st street at 8:15 am.  Stands up at 8:30. 

Breakfast will be at Costello Street Coffee House in Florissant.  It is a small restaurant but 
they are going to set up extra tables and do everything they can to accommodate us.   

There will be a ride after breakfast to look for fall colors. 

Please RSVP no later than Tuesday, September 14th. 

Doug or Marilyn at dougirish@msn.com or 719-532-0290 

 
Animals 

Are 
Such 
Cool 

people 



   

 Page 6  



   

 Page 7  

Program is open to current Chapter I GWRRA 
members only.  

 

Program lasts from January 1 to December 31, 
2010. 

 

Points will be awarded to each person attending events 
or activities by the following schedule:  

• 2 pts – CPR, First Aid, ERC, or Riding Skills 
classes or seminars (not parking lot practices). 

• 3 pts - Local organized events (meeting, lunch/
dinner rides, day rides, etc). 

• 5 pts - Out of Area events (other chapter meetings, 
events, fund raisers, etc) 

• 10 pts – District, Region, or National GWRRA 
meetings, events or rallies 

Attendance for local events will be recorded from the 
sign-in sheets. Proof of attendance for other than Chap-
ter I events must be provided to the Chapter within two 
months (60 days) of attending the event to receive 
credit. Proof of attendance must be something that 
proves of actual attendance of the event,  such as signed 
note from meeting director, copy of sign-in sheet, or 
photograph at the event; gas or meal receipts are not 
acceptable. 
 

Current scores to be published bi-monthly in the chap-
ter newsletter. 
 

Prizes to be awarded at the January 2011 Chapter meet-
ing. Prizes will be first place $100, second place $50, 
third place $25 if possible. Gift certificates may have to 
be substituted for tax reasons, determination pending.  

2010 Participation 
Reward Program 

Rules 

Progressive Marble Game 
 

In May 2009, Chapter “I” started a progres-
sive marble game. This was started to help 
generate some funds for the Chapter. How 

the game is played is we started off with 12 marbles the 
same color and one of a different color in a bag. At each 
month’s meeting for a dollar apiece you can buy a chance 
to have your ticket drawn to reach in the bag to see if can 
pull the different color marble and walk away with the 
amount in the kitty. Only one ticket is drawn each month. 
Half of the money that is collected goes to the Chapter 
and the other half goes in the kitty. If no one draws the 
different colored marble, then we precede to the next 
month. If the different colored marble is drawn then we 
start over again. The fun of this game is waiting to see if 
the different colored marble is drawn, if not then the kitty 
keeps growing.  
 
 

Chapter I Fun and Games 
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For Sale 

2000 Anniversary Edition 1500 Goldwing 
With  2007 MOTOR TRIKE COUPE CONVERSION   
AKSING  $18,500.  
Miles on Goldwing – 63,465 
Miles on Trike – 7942 (include in Total Goldwing miles) 
Color: Navajo Blue 
 
Extra’s include: 
6 Disc CD player, CB radio with passenger controls, 
Boogie Lights-Including Ring of Fire, running lights, volt/
amp meter, outside temperature gauge, pinstripping, 
Clear Coat fender guards, trunk organizer, driver’s drink 
holder, passenger arm rests (also have drivers back 
rest), fold down flag poles, chrome trunk rack, highway 
pegs, air wings, dash cover, vented tall windscreen, 1/2 
cover 
TRIKE EXTRA’S  
Chrome bumper-with LED lights, LED brake & running 
lights on fenders, fender skirts with LED light, trunk car-
pet & interior light, trailer hitch, 3 degree rake 
 
Contact Betty at 303-828-1068 or 303-263-6805 

Alternator for 1993 Gold Wing—32,000 
miles. Good working condition. $125 
 

Contact the Lockharts at 719-550-9267 
or clock0430@comcast.net 

Pension camper trailer. clean. Over 6' headroom, almost 
queen size sleeping area. inside storage and table for a 
bug free card game, also a outside table for the cook etc. 
Made for a large bike (has a swivel hitch uses a 17/8" 
ball) but is suitable for any vehicle to pull even a ATV/ Po-
laris. Dennis  480  888-9656  
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Pictures from Jim & Olga’s travels 
Riverview camping weekend 
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Sundays “just want to ride” was  
an ATV adventure 

Pictures from Jim & Olga’s travels 

Chapter J Hummer of the Summer visit 
in conjunction with the  
Riverview camping trip 
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    Link to First Aid kits  
 http://www.first-aid-product.com/industrial/vehicle-first-aid-kit.htm 

We still need to fill the Chapter Membership Enhance-
ment Coordinator position. 

Linda Shelley 
15605 Archer Terrace 
Elbert, CO 80106 

 

Articles and photos needed for the newsletter. 
Linda needs help filling the newsletter with 

Chapter activities, travels, special interest, etc. 
Please provide any information or photos 

about your trips / excursions. 
This is a CHAPTER newsletter. 

 

Chapter I meeting  
information: 

 
WHEN 

First Saturday of the month,  
8:30 coffee, 9:00 meeting 

 
WHERE 

Holy Cross-Lutheran Church 
4125 Constitution Ave. 

Goodies for October 

 

Marilyn Irish
 

Jeannie Bondurant 


